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May 26th - Jeff Bone -  ONB -  Talking about PPP 

"Dare to Care” 

President Rich Hawley was vacationing in sunny Florida so Ron Eberhart stepped in and took 
the helm of the Downtown Optimist Club for the meeting on Wednesday, May 12th. 
 
The meeting began with Michael Burk making an announcement regarding the upcoming      
Memorial Day Graves visitation on Saturday, May 29th.  He had to leave early to go to a doctor’s 
appointment. Michael will bring the flags and other supporting information to the meeting on 
May 26th for those who want to place the flags on the graves early.  He also mentioned that 
members might to resume have a breakfast prior to heading to the cemeteries on that Saturday.  
Although he will be out of town, others had previously mentioned that were in favor of having 
the breakfast. 
 
Ron Eberhart then rang the bell to officially start the meeting.  He also provided a Spring        
Invocation, followed by the pledge of allegiance to our Flag, and reciting the Optimist Creed. 
 
Announcements:  Ron mentioned that the Board meeting with be on Tuesday, May 19th and 
will be a Zoom meeting.  He said we can discuss at that meeting if we want to resume in-person 
meetings. 
 
Sunshine Report:  Michael Burk reported that his father, Gary, was receiving rehab on his    
shoulder after surgery.  We had members sign an card for Gary. 
 
Ron took the duties of Sargeant of Arms.  He collected conscience money from all members  
today.  Also,  Ron had two Indiana trivial question for the group and both questions were       
answered correctly.  The half-pot drawing name was Michael Burk who had already left the 
meeting.  So, no winner and the money rolls over to the next meeting. 
 
Ron introduced our speaker, Chris Gibson, Principal of the Southern Indiana Technical School 

on Lynch Road.   He began his remarks by saying that the school was not a traditional school in 

that classrooms do not normally have a teachers talking in front of the students.  Their process is 

a “project based” learning.   
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This innovative center is the hub for the development and delivery of advanced career and 
technical education, workforce development and training for the entire southwest Indiana   
region. High school students from North and South Gibson, Spencer, Posey, Vanderburgh and 
Warrick counties can receive classroom and hands-on training in 22 diverse areas of study 
using the latest emerging technologies and equipment at the Southern Indiana Career &   
Technical Center. In 2016, the Southern Indiana Career & Technical Center was honored as a 
distinguished Indiana STEM Certified School (Science, Technology, Engineering, and   
Mathematics) through 2021. 
 
Chris mentioned that our Foundation had supported their STEMFEST for several years which 
had over 40 booths last year.  Student from other schools attended the event.  He also proudly 
explained how they designed and built a 1/3 scale model of the P47 Thunderbolt airplane now 
housed at the Evansville Military Museum.    
 
Emily Baxter had brought several buddy prizes.  So, after the meeting we drew two names to 
receive a water bottle from Vectren soon to been Center Pointe.  Our speaker, Chris, drew his 
name and Ron Eberhart’s name.  Just coincidence, I surmise.   
  
That’s it for this week.  See ya on the 26th… 
Ron Eberhart, Newsletter writer 
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